
Riverside Golf Men's Club of Fresno 

Board of Directors Meeting 

August 20, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Alan Axt at 6:10 PM. 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were presented by Secretary Tim 

Bybee.  

Frank Lewis made a motion to approve the minutes.  Lawrence 

Aldrete seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

 

Members present were: President Alan Axt, Vice President Carl 

Chance, Treasurer Frank Lewis, Secretary Tim Bybee, Membership 

Chairman Lawrence Alderete, Vic Horg, Jeff Zander and Pete 

Sanchez.. Also present was General Manager Keith Berry and 

Tournament Chairman Tom Williams.. 

 

Not present were Victor Torres and Martin Martinez.   

 

Reports:  

 

Keith Berry: Greens 12 and 15 still need 10 to 15 days before 

opening.  More sod has been ordered to patch bad spots on green 15. 

 The project to remodel the on course bathrooms will begin soon.  

Remodeling will include a new roof, tile walls and floor and new 

fixtures.  There will also be coded doors.  There will also be work 

done on a tree project that includes trees at the entrance on Riverside 

and trees in the parking lot.  We are still waiting for final approval 

by ABC for the liquor licence.  The Fresno City Council will decide 

whether to do the remodel or wait for the building of the new 



restaurant.  The meeting will be on September 10.  If they wait it 

might save as much as $80,000 to $100,000.  

 

Frank Lewis: We started the month with a balance of $21,648.  

We collected $970 in membership fees.  We paid the NCGA $12,855 

for membership fees.  Our ending balance is $9,513. The saving 

balance is $4,155  There was a motion to accept the report by Tim 

Bybee.  It was seconded by Vic Horg.  Motion approved. 

 

Lawrence Alderete:  Current Membership is 314. 

 

Tom Williams: A message will go out to all members this week 

encouraging them to go into Member Planet and update their 

personal information.  It was decided that new members enrollment 

dates will go from the date they enrolled until the same date in the 

next year.  All members already enrolled will be the same.   

 

Match play results: We lost to Kings River at Riverside.  Our final 

was two wins and four losses.   

The Club Championship will be held on September 14 and 15.  

Players with a handicap of 0-7 will play scratch.  All other players 

will play at scratch in their handicap range.  The range will be 

determined by the number of players that sign up.  There will be a 

super senior flight that will play from the gold tees and use there 

regular handicaps.  

 

We had positive feedback about the 6-6-6 tournament.  

Charging $40 for a one day tournament didn’t affect the sign-ups.  

There were some complaints about the fee.    

 



The next meeting will be on September 17 

 

All members are encouraged to bring a name of a person who 

would be willing to run for a position on the Board.  .    

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM 


